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Supplementary Statement (Trajectory) 
 
We continue to support the proposed housing trajectory which sees the land to the east of PW 
delivering in the 25/26 (Persimmon) and 26/27 (Redrow), with Persimmon delivering 230 dwellings 
and Redrow 220 and in the 5-year period from April 25.  

Updated Infrastructure Delivery Plan 
 
We note that para 1.4 of the Updated Infrastructure Delivery Plan still refers to an appendix 2 ‘PW 
Specific Delivery Strategy’, yet no such document is appended or listed in the list of appendices. As 
per previous comments on this matter the council really need to rectify this as its confusing and 
unhelpful to all parties. 
  
In section 3 – Theme 1 – Transport (p19) it is still not clear what ‘The Colts Hill Bypass’ actually 
means. We have said it before but perhaps the IDP rather than relying on cross referencing to the 
Paddock Wood Infrastructure Framework 2024 needs to include a plan of what is meant by the Colts 
Hill Bypass, so people do not have to go on a paper chase, and we also know what TWBC are 
actually looking to us to deliver. 
 
On Education we are not convinced the section on secondary provision on p48 is correct in its 
reference to 6FE. 
  
Turning to Appendix 1 and the Infrastructure Delivery Schedule, the following costs are new: 
P122 - £1,139,400 – ‘Travel Planning across the borough including Strategic Sites’ - developer 
funded – we assume this will be share across all 2,460 dwellings proposed in PWeC but would seek 
clarity.  
P123 - £1,725,000 – ‘Paddock Wood bus service (5 years) subsidy’ - developer funded/ commercial 
services – again we assume this will be shared across all 2,460 dwellings proposed in PWeC but 
would seek clarity. 
P123 - £373,749 – ‘Upgrade Hop Pickers Line for cycling and walking’ - Developer funding 
(CIL/s106), DfT cycling & walking funding – we assume this is to be shared across the 1200 dwellings 
proposed to the east of Paddock Wood but would seek clarity. 
 
Having cross referenced the Updated Infrastructure Delivery Plan with the Addendum Update to 
Local Plan Viability Assessment (Appendix I: Paddock Wood & East Capel Assumptions) (August 
2024), we note that the VA also includes £500k for A267 / B2169 Birling Road and a further £500k 
for B2017 / Hartlake Road which does not appear in the IDP. We would ask that TWBC clarify if this 
is still required and update either the IDP or VA accordingly.  
  
In addition, appendix 1 of the IDP includes certain figures in the borough wide section and the 
Paddock Wood specific section. We assume this is just for clarity and there is no double counting 
but would seek TWBC clarity on this point. These are:  
£1,139,400 for Travel Planning across the borough including Strategic Sites on p122 and on p136.  
£1,725,000 for Paddock Wood bus service (5 years) subsidy on p123 and on p134 
£373,749 for Upgrade Hop Pickers Line for cycling and walking on p123 and on p133. 
  
And finally, some of the Paddock Wood costs in the VA are in the Tunbridge Wells section of the 
IDP (p127) not Paddock Wood. These are:  
£945,000 - Halls Hole Road/ A264 Pembury Road/ Blackhurst Lane junction improvement 
(roundabout scheme) 
£945,000 - Signalisation of junctions at Sandhurst Road/A264 Pembury Road 






